

UN Srebrenica Vote Delayed in Bid to Avoid Russia Veto – Diplomats

July 07, 2015



An aerial view of Srebrenica, Bosnia and Herzegovina

UNITED NATIONS — A UN Security Council vote on a resolution to condemn the Srebrenica massacre as genocide, marking the 20th anniversary of the mass killing, was delayed several hours on Tuesday as Britain and the United States tried to convince Russia not to veto the commemoration, diplomats said.

Russia has deemed the British-drafted resolution unbalanced and does not want the 1995 massacre of 8,000 Muslim men and boys described as genocide. Instead it proposed condemning "the most serious crimes of concern to the international community."

A vote by the 15-member council had been scheduled for 10 a.m. (4 p.m. Moscow time), but was delayed until 3 p.m. (9 p.m. Moscow time) as talks between Britain, the United States and Russia continued on the draft, said diplomats.

When asked if Russia planned to veto, Russia's deputy United Nations Ambassador Vladimir

Safronkov declined to comment.

A spokesman for the British UN mission said discussions "have gone right to the wire."

"Given the significance of the anniversary, we're committed to getting the broadest level of support from council members. We hope this delay will allow us to do so," he said.

On July 11, 1995, toward the end of Bosnia's 1992-95 war, Bosnian Serb forces swept into the eastern Srebrenica enclave, a UN-designated "safe haven." They executed 8,000 Muslim men and boys in the days that followed, dumping their bodies into pits.

Serbia acknowledges that a "grave crime" took place and adopted a declaration condemning the massacre in 2010 as it sought closer ties with the West, but stopped short of describing it as genocide.

Serbia warned earlier on Tuesday that the resolution would only widen ethnic divides in neighboring Bosnia.

Original url:

https://www.themoscowtimes.com/2015/07/07/un-srebrenica-vote-delayed-in-bid-to-avoid-russia-veto-diplomats-a 47971